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May 29, 2024 
 
VIA EMAIL  
 
Gary Pitchlynn 
P.O. Box 722786 
Norman, OK 73070 
 

Re: Little River Band of Ottawa Indians Amended Gaming Ordinance 
 
Dear Mr. Pitchlynn: 
 
 This letter responds to your May 2, 2024 submission on behalf of the Little River Band of 
Ottawa Indians (“Band”) for the National Indian Gaming Commission (“NIGC”) Chairwoman to 
review and approve amendments to the Band’s gaming ordinance. The Band adopted the 
Ordinance through resolution #24-0424-077 on April 24, 2024. We understand that these 
amendments ensure consistency with updated NIGC regulations.  

 Thank you for bringing these amendments to our attention. The amended ordinance is 
approved as it is consistent with the requirements of IGRA and NIGC’s regulations. If you have 
any questions, please contact NIGC Staff Attorney Josh Proper at joshua.proper@nigc.gov or 
(540)-760-3026.  

 
   

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 

Sharon Avery 
Chairwoman (Acting) 
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